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JOHN CLARK & CARMEN FLORES ENDOWMENT FOR PEDIATRIC UROLOGY

In creating the John Clark and Carmen Flores Endowment for Pediatric Urology, we wish to provide support for subspecialty training in pediatric urology and pelvic health for the benefit of physicians and fellows at the hospital as well as health professionals from low-resource countries who are benefiting from the hospital’s international outreach missions.  Access to cutting-edge training will help these health professionals address a full-range of urologic and pelvic health concerns of children, enabling them to gain functions that are vital to their individual well-being, family life and social integration.  We hope that our endowment contributes to a future where every child with a urologic disorder, regardless of their geographic location, has access to the care they need in order to live as fully and richly as possible.

This endowment was inspired by the life and example of three people.  First it pays tribute to, John Clark, who has lived 40+ years of his life in a wheelchair after suffering a spinal cord injury in his younger years.  Having benefited from the best care available – including from the finest urologists – John was able to live a rich and fulfilling life as a teacher and husband and would like to share his good fortune with others.  Secondly, it pays tribute to Dr. Jose Flores, Carmen Flores’ father who was a surgeon at a government hospital in the Philippines.  Dr. Flores never charged for any of the surgeries he performed, most of which involved impoverished patients. He was greatly admired for his selflessness, compassion and integrity.  And lastly, the endowment pays tribute to the late Dr. Rich Grady, a talented and dedicated urologist who pioneered some of the most complex urologic procedures and provided free care and training through international medical missions in India, the Middle East and Africa.

As professionals who dedicated our lives to nonprofits and the public benefit, we never achieved great wealth.  Nevertheless, we consider ourselves incredibly blessed.  We have felt the enormous and unconditional love and support of family and friends throughout our lives.  We both had the privilege to deploy our capabilities in very meaningful work for worthy causes and interacted with some of the most generous-hearted people in our community.  Our overriding feeling is one of deep gratitude for these blessings.  As we own far more than we need for ourselves and for our family legacy, we have decided to make philanthropy an essential component of our estate plan and include this endowment among our charitable bequests.  We hope that this endowment is able to ultimately help as many children as possible through the advanced training of healthcare professionals.  While we do not seek publicity for ourselves, we are not averse to the normal types of recognition that might inspire other people to give to similar causes or express their gratitude by paying it forward for the benefit of others. 
